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AMU – Items 1 - 4
1. The minutes of PAF (08)2nd meeting were accepted.  
2. Matters arising

The Board welcomed Tim Drye from the Direct Marketing Association as a member. 

AMU audits of licence compliance would soon achieve a running rate of 3 a month; the Board invited AMU to present a review of the audit programme at the end of calendar 2008. 

Because of congestion in Royal Mail marketing the good addressing campaign would now go ahead in July 2008.  The Board would receive copies of the campaign for information.

3. Chairman’s report 

The Chairman reported that the Postzon working group had met in April and was now considering to what extent the likely generic PAF® licence would need to be tailored to meet Postzon requirements for consistency and transparency in the light of its commercial use.  
A contract had been let to Dogfish Internet Ltd for the design of a PAF Board website which should be completed by the end of June.  It would be necessary to find a separate host for the site.

The Chairman reported on visits to Allies Computing and to Royal Mail Operations - three further visits were planned for June/July.  

Preliminary results of the survey of solutions providers (PAF (08)4) who attended the AMU workshop in February had been circulated as PAF (08)9.  Contributions were still coming in from a few stragglers and a fuller analysis would be circulated later.
4. Draft Heads of Agreement for the 2009 licence (PAF (08)3)
AMU made a presentation on their initial response to the draft Heads of Agreement put forward by the Board and on their plans for communication with the market during the revision of the licence.  (A copy of the presentation is being sent separately to Board members). 
The AMU was thinking on the lines of licences for the use of PAF for business purposes and licences for consumer use.  AMU would provide a detailed response to the proposed Heads of Agreement point by point by 6th June; meanwhile AMU saw problems in meeting six of the proposals:   an option to switch between pricing models within year, a switch to permissive rather than restrictive licensing, termination rights, payment in arrears, capping the solution provider’s risk, and data protection requirements for the few postcodes that could reveal individual identities. 
The timetable had been revised so that clients would be able to obtain PAF licences on the present basis until 31 August 2009, after which all licences would be required to be on the new basis, so that the market would move progressively towards completing the transition to a new licence by 1st September 2010.  The aim was to have the details of the new licence settled (and in legal form) by April 2009, allowing 4-5 months for retraining and systems revision in solutions providers.  
AMU confirmed that they would maintain a detailed log of issues raised in connection with the new licence together with the AMU response.  
AMU also confirmed that they would be preparing market education material that could be used in the training of sales forces.

Other points made during discussion (After AMU had left the meeting) were:

(a) The importance of consistent messages at review points in the licence consultation and during feedback to individual firms;

(b) Possible congestion over Board feedback to AMU just before the finalization of the details (in April 2009) because of firms’ preoccupation with end year matters.  

(c) Welcome for AMU’s sensitivity to avoiding further market disruption wherever possible.

(d) Remaining uncertainty about when instructions should be given to lawyers about the drafting of the agreement.
(e) A concern amongst local authorities that fragmentation of user groups might be leading to authorities paying more than once for the same PAF licence.

(f) A remaining hope that, under the new arrangements, users would be able to buy licences over the internet by credit card.

(g) The Board expressed a wish that the issues log and the AMU risk register covering the licence renewal process could be inspected on their behalf to verify the integrity of the records.

(h) The good addressing campaign might be misleading because it assumed that an address would be a mail delivery point and this was not always the case – for example many churches and associated groups such as scout and guide halls were not mail delivery points but were addresses.  Cases were known where a location changed use but was omitted from PAF because of a previous use.

5. Open meeting and review of the Advisory Board’s performance (PAF (08)8)
It was agreed that a working group comprising the chairman plus Messrs Carter Halfacre and Hulford-Funnel would prepare proposals for an open meeting hosted by the Board in September.  In addition, the Board would review its performance so far at its July meeting, which would take place on 24th July courtesy of QAS in their offices at Victoria Place.
[END]
